
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Notice Date:  April 14, 2023 
To:   CareSource PASSE Providers 
From:   CareSource PASSE 
Subject:  340B Pharmacy Claim Modifier Reminder 
Effective Date: April 1, 2023  
 
Summary 
Effective April 1, 2023, CareSource PASSE is following Arkansas Medicaid to mandate the use of 340B 
modifiers (JB or TB) for all 340B eligible non-pharmacy claims.  
 
Impact & Importance 

• There is no billing change for current outpatient global billing codes. 
• The procedure codes for outpatient surgical procedures, that are global codes, includes all related 

non-physician services. Separate charges should not be billed for drugs, injection, supplies, room 
charges, etc. See Section 272.160 in the hospital manual. 

• 340B providers should supply the 340B modifiers only when current billing rules would mandate 
the appropriate J-Code. 

• FQHC and RHC 340B providers are not required to supply the 340B modifiers. However, per 
current Medicaid policy, all 340B Covered Entities (including FQHC and RHC 340B providers) 
must ensure that the appropriate billed charges are configured to actual invoice price, but not to 
exceed ceiling price. 

Questions? 
For additional details, access the Arkansas Division of Medical Services official notice.  
 
If you have additional questions, please contact Provider Services at 1-833-230-2100, Monday through 
Friday from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. Central Time (CT). 
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https://view.officeapps.live.com/op/view.aspx?src=https%3A%2F%2Fhumanservices.arkansas.gov%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2FON-012-23.doc&wdOrigin=BROWSELINK

